
KCMR November meeting will be Sat Nov 12, 2022 11:00 am 

The October 15, 2022 KCMR meeting was called to order at 11:05 am by President 
Lonnie Demoret. Fourteen members and 2 grandsons of the Meeks were present. 

The motion to approve the minutes were made by Javen, seconded by Ellis and 
passed. 

Treasurer’s report by Javen. The RCB accounts were closed, everything is now at 
Heartland. Bills are up to date.  Train show Oct 1 & 2 sales were up. This was due 
to the donations received from the collections of past members Earl Frye, Don 
Hazen and Gary Essells.  One check received was paid out a week later.  Going 
forward, no checks will be accepted except from KCMR club members. 

KCMR is participating with the Dillons Community Awards and received a check 
from that program. The club receives a percentage of money spent at Dillons if we 
are the designated recipient. Sign up for KCMR to receive this percentage if you 
haven’t already! Just a few members are participating. 

Phil moved to accept the treasurer’s report, Todd seconded and passed. 

The dues report given by Javen. $200 is still owed by members. This money helps 
keep the club running.  See Javen to pay dues to be kept current and continue 
receiving the minutes. 

Old Business 

3rd remote without the antenna was located and Lonnie will see if it is repairable. 

Facebook account: Jeff Corrick will add photos, events, etc., just let him know. 

Videos have been uploaded to YouTube of train layouts taken by Mike Prickett. 

Contact information is also need to update on the internet for Railfan, St. Fair, 
and other media we’ve worked with in the past. 

 

New Business 

Lonnie’s layout with kids running the trains with the tablets was a big hit at the 
Wichita show so he’s looking into setting up at future shows to further the 
exposure to the hobby and the KCMR club. He has been invited to set up at the 
2023 Comicon and 2023 State Fair. 



 Is the club interested in having sale tables in January at the McPherson show? 
Also, the NMRA Feb 4 & 5 show in Wichita?  Discussion on these 2 shows were 
tabled for the November meeting. 

Mark Buckley is interested in holding a show in October 2023. More information 
to follow. 

Communication from several club members that they and/or family members are 
dealing with health issues. 

Christmas Open House is scheduled for December 17 from 10am- 5pm to be held 
at the clubhouse. 

Javen moved to adjourn; Todd seconded. Motion carried 

Next KCMR meeting is Saturday November 12, 2022 11:00 am 

SEE YOU THEN!! 

   

Jolene, Secretary 

 


